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Visit LONE STAR BELGIAN TERVUREN CLUB on FACEBOOK! 

 
 

Membership Information 
Individual Membership ....................................... $10.00 
Family Membership ............................................ $15.00 

 

Write to LSBTC Secretary for membership 
 applications or newsletter subscriptions 

 

NEXT NEWSLETTER DEADLINE:  Jan. 15, 2015 

     Articles, Pictures, Brags Welcome! 
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MEETING NOTICE 

 

The next meeting of the LSBTC  
will be in conjunction with the  

Brags N Bitches Dinner 
Feb. 14, 2015 

 
3718 Raintree Dr. 

Flower Mound, TX 75022 
 
 
 

 

 

 



 

 
 
 
 

NEW COMPANION DOG 
& HIGH IN TRIAL! 

 

GCH ARLEQUIN LONE STAR COWBOY CD TD RN HT 
and Deb Lyons 

 

I would like to mention the nice judges we had.  Cody got his first let from Judge 
Sharon Redmer, his second leg from Judge Michael Chester and the third leg from 
Judge Alane L Gomez. But for the icing on the cake, he also went High in Trial when 
he earned his Companion Dog title. 
 
I like to think that Betsy Keating was aligning the stars and the moon for us, because I 
think we had better odds of being struck by lightning than going High in Trial. Not too 
shabby being I home-trained Cody.  I am very proud of my boy and I know Betsy is 
smiling in heaven. 

 
 
 
 
 

NEW NOVICE JUMPERS 

CH CYNFYR'S VALENTINE'S DAY CASANOVA NAJ 
AND Cynthia Parker and Jeff Curran 

 
 
 
 

NEW DOCK JUNIOR (Dock Diving Dog) 

BEAU SHADO ALO DAYO, IT DJ 
and Devota Swenson 
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MINUTES OF MEETING, OCTOBER 12, 2014  
(Flower Mound, TX) 

 
 

Jeff Curran and Cynthia Parker generously offered their house for our meeting location, 
following the Terv Play Day. 
 
Attendees 
Members in attendance were: Dennis and Deb Lyons, Cynthia Parker, Jeff Curran, Pat 
Thomas, Gerard Bermel, Glenda Fick, Susan Hervey, Sarah Helber and Devota Swenson. 
 
Minutes of the Last Meeting 
The minutes of the last meeting were approved as published. 
 
Report of the President 
Dennis thanked Cynthia and Jeff for hosting our Terv Play Day. 
 
Report of the Secretary 
None 
 
Report of the Treasurer 
None 
 
Election of New Members 
No new members. 
 
Unfinished Business 
None 
 
New Business - Brags 'n Bitches Dinner 
The Brags 'n Bitches Dinner will be held 2/14/2015 at Cynthia and Jeff's.  Shirley should be in 
the area to visit a new grandbaby, so should be able to attend. 
 
Brags 
Devota - Alo has earned his Junior Dock Diving title. 
Cynthia - Casanova has earned his Novice Jumpers with Weaves title. 
Deb - Cody has passed the first leg for his CD title. 
 
Next Meeting 
The next meeting will be held on Saturday, February 14, 2015 at the Brags 'n Bitches dinner. 
 
Adjournment 
The meeting adjourned 4:07 p.m. 
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TERV FUN DAY! 
 

Sunday, October 12, 2014 
 

by Susan Hervey 
 

 

Sarah, Miles, Glenda, Streak, Pat, Becka, Cherish, Jeff, Grace, Susan, Devota and Alo 
Not Pictured:  Dennis (Photographer), Gerard and Deb 

 
 

The Lone Star Belgian Tervuren Club Fun Day was held at the home of Cynthia and 
Jeff in October.  Cynthia had planned several games for dogs and people! 
 

First--musical chairs! 
 
 In an early round, the people 

were wild, but the dogs were 
wilder! 
 
As it turns out, we had a 
musical chairs EXPERT in the 
crowd!  Gerard hovered 
around the nearest chair until 
the music stopped! 
 
And the winner was . . . . 
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TERV FUN DAY, Continued 
 

 

 
Gerard and Becka! 

(of course!) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Photo by Dennis Lyons 

 
 

NEXT:  THE GREAT POTATO RACE! 
 

and they're off! 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The first heat pitted Gerard and Becka against 
Jeff and Cherish. 

 
Page 6 



TERV FUN DAY, Continued 
 

 
 
 

Almost a photo finish 
except: 
 
Where's Jeff's 
potato???? 
 
(Look closely above 
Cherish's right front 
foot!) 
 

 
 
 

 

In the second heat, Glenda and Streak have an early lead!  (And Dennis 
is getting photos from a different angle.) 
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TERV FUN DAY, Continued 
 
The following photos are by Dennis Lyons. 

 
 

Alo is curious about the 
potato! 

And wants to fetch it! 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

And Grace wonders 
why in the world Susan 
is carrying a potato in a 

spoon! 
 

Miles tells Sarah he 
likes to "Perch!" 

 
 
 
 

And the winner of the Potato Race was . . . 
Gerard and Becka! 

 
(A pattern is emerging . . . .) 
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TERV FUN DAY, Continued 
 

Our next contest was a dress-up contest!  Cynthia 
had a hat, a shirt, and a pair of 

Terv socks for each 
contestant.  We had to run 
from the starting line to the 

costumes, dress up our dogs, 
and then run back. 

 
Grace and Miles say "Now 

what?????" 
 
 

Everyone had the same kind of socks.  They didn't 
stay on the dogs!  So everyone would get up some 
steam, then realize the socks were off the dog!  
 
We had to run back to the socks and try again. 
 
We were all laughing so hard we could hardly run, 
and I don't remember 
who won this race! 
 
Alo shows off his 
socks!  (seh photo) 
 
Alo had a great time--

he celebrated his recent Junior Dock Diving 
title by jumping in the swimming pool!  He 
also enjoyed the giant bubbles! 
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TERV FUN DAY, Continued 
 
Grace showed off a trick that Sarah had 
taught her.  She could hold the cup on her 
nose forever! 

 
Everyone brought food, too, and Pat let 
us sample her newest favorite drink--uh 

oh--I've forgotten the name.  It was made 
with grapefruit juice. 

 

Clipper came out to enjoy the 
mellower part of the party! 

 
It was a grand day! 

 
Hilarious videos are featured on 

the LSBTC Facebook page! 
                                                                                 Photo by Susan Hervey 

 
*  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  * 

 
BRAGS N BITCHES DINNER and NEXT MEETING 

 

                                                                                       
When:  Saturday, February 14th, 2015 
 
Where:  3718 Raintree Dr., Flower Mound, TX 75022; Phone:   817.430.6221 
 
Additional information will be posted in the January-February 2015 Texas Terv Trails! 
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